
 
 
 
 

ANNEX 1  
To: ITALIAN SWIMMING FEDERATION 

Mr. Paolo Barelli 
President of the Italian Swimming Federation and 
FINA Vice-president 

 
(presidenza@federnuoto.it; international@federnuoto.it) 

 

Subj. NON APPROVED EVENT – UNAUTHORISED RELATIONSHI PS 
 

Date: 30 October 2018 
 
 

Dear Mr. Barelli, 
 

Through this correspondence, we would like to inform you that the FINA 
Bureau has approved the interpretation of the FINA Rule BL 12.3 according 
to the FINA Bureau Mail Vote dated 26th October 2018. 

 
Based on the interpretation of FINA Rule BL 12.3, the “Energy for Swim” 
event to be organised by the Italian Swimming Federation on 20th – 21st 

December 2018 in Torino (Italy) is an international event and, as such, shall 
seek the approval from FINA. 

 
Up until today, no application for approval has been submitted by the Italian 
Swimming Federation for that competition. 

 
We note that the request for approval shall be submitted to FINA at least six 
(6) months prior to the proposed date. Consequently, any such application 
would be clearly late. 

 
Thank you for your kind understanding, 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Cornel Marculescu 
FINA Executive Director 


